
 

   
 

 
 

      
 

       
      

  
 

  

          

 

         

   
 

 
 

  
   
 

  

  
  

 
   

 
 

  
   

  
  

  
  

  
 

  
  

  
  

 
 

  
   

 

Decision Letter 

City-School Boards Advisory Committee 
Meeting No. 1 Contact Jennifer Lin, Committee 

Administrator 
Meeting Date Monday, March 4, 2024 Phone 416-338-5089 
Start Time 9:30 AM E-mail sbac@toronto.ca 
Location Committee Room 2, City Hall/Video 

Conference 
Chair Councillor Parthi Kandavel 

TS1.5 Presentation Amended Ward: All 

An Overview of Student Nutrition Program 
Committee Decision 
The City-School Boards Advisory Committee recommends to the Executive Committee 
that: 

1. City Council consider establishing new food nutrition programs for students in 
marginalized priority neighbourhoods with new provincial funding. 

2. City Council request the Provincial Government continue to fund food nutrition 
programs and to fund newly established food nutrition programs. 

3. City Council request the Province of Ontario to increase its financial commitment to 
Student Nutrition Programs in Toronto at $0.55 per Serving per meal in alignment with 
the Northern Fruit and Vegetable Alliance allowance in order to honour the rising cost 
of food in the City of Toronto. 

4. City Council request the Federal and Provincial Governments to work with Toronto’s 
Food Nutrition Program so more children can receive nutritious food at school through 
a Universal Nutrition Program. 

5. City Council request the Government of Canada to fulfill their commitment for a 
Universal National Nutrition Program and allocate funds to support the program across 
the nation. 

6. City Council request the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, and Federation of 
Canadian Municipalities to call on the Federal Government to establish and fund a 
Universal Nutrition Program. 

Decision Advice and Other Information 
The Director, Operations and Business Services, Toronto Public Health gave a presentation 
on An Overview of Student Nutrition Program. 

Summary 



  
  

 
 

 
     

 
    

  
   

 

At its meeting on March 4, 2024, the City-School Boards Advisory Committee 
considered item TS1.5, and made recommendations to Council. 

Summary from the City-School Boards Advisory Committee: 
Althea Hutchinson, Director of Operations and Business Services, Toronto Public 
Health will give an overview of Student Nutrition Programs in the City of Toronto. 

Background Information 
Revised Presentation from the Director of Operations and Business Services, Toronto 
Public Health on An Overview of the Student Nutrition Program 
(https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2024/ts/bgrd/backgroundfile-243414.pdf) 

https://secure.toronto.ca/council/agenda-item.do?item=2024.TS1.5
https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2024/ts/bgrd/backgroundfile-243414.pdf

